




• Send home notices/agendas to the parents of the School Site council (SSC)
meeting both in advance of the meeting. The agenda will state clearly that the
School Parental Involvement Policy will be discussed and reviewed.

• School Parental Involvement Policy will be discussed and reviewed during
our Annual Title 1 meeting, during ELAC and SART.

Cole Elementary School will annually review and update its School Parental 
Involvement Policy to meet the changing needs of parents and the school. 

• The district and school site will annually review the School Parent Involvement
Policy for any issues to include, but not limited to, restructuring the school, safety
needs, and any program needs.

Cole Elementary School will convene an annual meeting to inform parents of the 
following: 

• Their child's school participates in Title I,
• Requirements of Title I,
• Of their rights to be involved,
• About their school's participation in Title I:
• A flyer (meeting notification) will be sent home in English, Spanish, and days

before the date. The meeting will also be posted in the Administration Building
window, on the Cole marquee, in the "Paw Prints", and in weekly
Teacher/Classroom newsletters. This meeting will take place in November. At the
meeting, the Title I resource teacher will review the curriculum, assessment tools,
ideas to help the children at home, and the Individual Learning Program forms.

Cole Elementary School will hold a flexible number of meetings at varying times. We will 
provide transportation, childcare, and/or home visits, paid for with Title I funding as long 
as these services relate to parental involvement: 

• There will be babysitting available at the meetings.
• Oral translation will be available at the meetings in Spanish.
• The meetings will be planned in conjunction with other events at school.

Cole Elementary School will provide to parents a description and explanation of the 
curriculum in use at the school, the forms of academic assessment used to measure 
student progress, and the proficiency levels students are expected to meet at beginning 
of the year SART meetings held by the school site principal or designee. 

In addition to regularly scheduled parent meetings, parents will also be invited to their 
child's Parent Conferences, which are held in the fall. During the Parent Conference, 
the teacher, student, and parent discuss the child's progress. The Promotion/Retention 
forms are reviewed, and parents will receive an overview of how the child is doing in 
academics, behavior, and socialization. 

Parents have a chance to review the on-going progress of the school throughout the 
year at SSC, ELAC, and SART meetings. Those who feel that the school-wide plan is 
not being implemented to their satisfaction should contact the Area Superintendent for 
their area with their concerns. 
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PART IV: 

ADOPTION 

This School Parental Involvement Policy has been developed jointly with, and agreed 
on with, parents of children participating in Title I, Part A programs, as evidenced by 
Cole Elementary School's 4th quarter School Site Council Meeting and 4th quarter 
ELAC meeting. This policy will also available on our website at: cole.cusd.com

{J;gjd 
P �nm • r

�-=-

GIS/LD, Blair Lambert

SSC irpers

Updated 04118/24 


